
NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, AlA 5B2

2015-10-08

Mr. Geoff Young
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro
P.O. Box 12400
St. John's, NL A1B 4K7

Dear SirslMadams:

Re: Investigation and Hearing into Supply Issues and Power Outages on the Island
Interconnected System - Winter Readiness Planning Report - Status Updates

Hydro's report entitled A Report to the Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities
Regarding 2015-16 Winter Readiness Planning, dated October 1, 2015, has been reviewed
and the Board requests status updates to the report, including Appendices, be submitted as
follows:

Status up to

	

Submitted by
October 30, 2015

	

November 4, 2015
November 15, 2015

	

November 18, 2015
December 1, 2015

	

December 3, 2015

These updates should also include a description and status of 2015 maintenance activities
related to the newly installed Holyrood Combustion Turbine, as well as the progress of the
recently approved engine refurbishment project at the Hardwoods gas turbine facility.

For each asset, group of assets or plant and equipment the updates should report on any
notable deviations from the schedules previously reported in the 2015-16 Winter Readiness
Planning Report, setting out the extent of and reasons for any deviation as well as any
changes to expected completion dates. The updates to the Appendices should include all
previously listed activities or items, indicating clearly those completed or acquired since the
last report or update, and those activities or items still outstanding.

Yours truly,

Cheryl lundon
Board Secretary
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